It was time to get ready for the evening and we went downstairs. The receptionist was very nice and tried to be helpful. I had an idea and asked him if there was a Lebanese restaurant in the area. He replied:” Yes madam, a small but very good one. Just go down to the end of the street and turn right. You will find it directly there.”

We went down to the end of the street, turned right and there was nothing there. I asked the keeper of a small Moroccan shop and he had never heard of an Arabic restaurant, much less a Lebanese restaurant in this area but could recommend another one for us. He gave us a business card for a restaurant at the other end of town.

We now had no choice but to go to the restaurant around the corner of the hotel which was recommended to us by the initial receptionist. We were very hungry. Entering the restaurant required a gasmask. The smoke from 50 people chain-smoking was in the air. The waiter directed us to a table and brought the menu. I ordered pâté and the plat du jour (daily plate) which was fish and Michael ordered a steak. The pâté was horrifying and I sent most of it back. Michael’s steak mooed as tried to stab and cut it and my fish would have jumped off my plate if it had not been half frozen still. Everything was rare to completely raw but, being the nice people we are, we ate as much as possible. We paid our bill after drinking horrible coffee (here I have to tell you that Michael’s favorite drink is coffee and especially French coffee. We have never had one cup of bad coffee in Paris, ever! until now), went around the corner to our hotel to ask for a taxi. Taxi came and we gave him the name and address where we wanted to go. He was confused at first until I showed him the print out of the map and he then indicated that he knew where we wanted to go to. Arriving at the location where the “Cirque” was supposed to be, we drove around the block for at least 4 times until we found a small A4 poster stuck on a lamp post which pointed in the direction of the “Cirque du Soleil” parking. When we found the parking lot, the taxi driver asked the supervisor there where the main entrance is and tried to drive there. Again we ventured around the block two times until we finally saw the tops of the circus tent behind a very high fence. After getting the taxi driver’s phone number (just in case) and by 18 € poorer we walked toward the main entrance…. 
Wow, we had made it! 

